Washington State Association of Oxford Houses


March 20th 2004
Meeting called to order @ 12:04 pm with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.  

ROLL CALL

	Chair –Tony Perkins
	Vice Chair- Phil Tarlton
	Parliamentarian –Lance Wischler

	Treasurer – Patrick Antush
	Secretary – Frances Schultz
	Chapter Services – Howard Williams

	Housing Services – Amie-Jo Parry
	Finance & Budget -Blake Bippes
	Alumni Coordinator – Myrna Brown Absent

	Outreach Judy Maxwell
	Outreach Gino Pugliese
	World Council – Sherry Burrows

	Chapter 1 Oid Mattox
	Chapter 2 Phil Tarlton
	Chapter 3 Absent

	Chapter 4 Kris Wood
	Chapter 5 Jeff Gagliardi
	Chapter 6 Holly Nelson

	Chapter 7 Howard Williams
	Chapter 8 Gerald Phipps
	Chapter 9  Ashley Hanshaw

	Chapter 10 Walter Harris
	Chapter 11 Absent
	Chapter 12 Randall Goldsmith

	Chapter 13  Stan Timberlake
	Chapter 14 Cynthia
	Chapter 15 David Rust

	Alumni 1 Charles Golden
	Alumni 2 Randy Holliday Absent
	Alumni 3 Annezette Smith

	Alumni 4 Mike Molan Absent
	Alumni 5 Eric Perkins
	Alumni 6 Rondy Wilson

	
	
	

	Guests – Chapter 1 Jimmy - Chapter 4 Jamus - Chapter 8 David, Rick, J.D. and Dennis 

Chapter 10 Robert – Chapter 12 Sharon – Chapter 15 Sid


Traditions read by Jeff Gagliardi
Principles read by Blake Bippes
Minutes read by Walter Harris
Corrections to last meeting minutes
Emilio’s last name is Vela; not Vega.

Treasurer’s Report does not add up.

The cash is 7227.08 Receipts are 3008.98 Issue resolved. Campout check was written to Randy Holliday. State Meeting was in Chapter 8, not Chapter 6 Voting alumni will be Mike Molan and Dennis Donken not Denise. Myrna was elected new Alumni Coordinator. 
MMSP to accept minutes as amended 14-0.

CHAIR REPORT

Tony discussed Robert’s Rules of Order and how using them could effectively cut down the meeting time.

Reports are not a time for discussion. They are prepared information presented to the State Association. Please wait until the speaker has finished her/his report before making any comments or asking of questions. Lance is to assist Tony by ensuring the meeting runs smoothly and in a timely manner. He also had arranged time frames for everyone’s reports. This too was in effort to cut down on the meeting time. We’ll do our best to maintain these time frames. If more time is needed for either reports or new/old business items, the individual may ask for more time in the form of a motion. i.e. “I request more time”, or “I motion for more time” or something to that effect.
MMSP to accept chair report 14-0

VICECHAIR REPORT

Phil has been working Tony and the Incarceration Committee. Phil has also assisted Chapter 5. 
MMSP to accept Vice Chair report 14-0

TREASURERS’ REPORT 
	Cash start         $6230.84
	
	

	Receipts           $10,132.50
	Cash End         $13.414.95
	

	Expenditures     $2948.39
	CD= 4178.50
	


(next maturity date for CD is 7/10 
MMSP to accept Treasurer’s report as read 14-0.

BUDGET/FINANCE COMMITTEE

We need to make regular contact with the bank concerning the CD. If not they will consider this account inactive. Review of projected budget, however Blake has no accurate information at this time until the next quarter. The budget /finance committee will need to meet soon and they should be able to make adjustments by the next meeting.

MMSP to accept B/F report (14-0)

HOUSING SERVICES REPORT

Amie-Jo attended all of her Chapter’s meetings. Amie-Jo is helping to open a new house in the Longview area. She is learning about all the details that go into starting a new Oxford House (learning about how to get donations and networking in the community). Amie-Jo is also assisting in the planning of the State Conference in Vancouver (Chapter 5).Amie-Jo attended a chapter meeting in Chapter 4 discussing presentations at  treatment facilities.

MMSP to accept H\S report as read (14-0)

CHAPTER SERVICES REPORT

Howard attended a chapter meeting in Chapter13 and feels things are well. Howard likes the job outlines and now has a better understanding of his position. Howard is working on an Open House 9/18/04 for the State. He will have more information at the next meeting.

MMSP to accept CS report as read (16-0)

ALUMNI COORDINATORS REPORT

Sherry read prepared statement from Myrna.
We have increased the number of alumni by 9 since the January meeting. I will be sending out the State Conference Information next week. I am also in the process of putting together a questionnaire for our Washington Alumni. One portion will address the need for their participation and the second portion will address their cooperation as both community and political activist on behalf of Oxford House. Last weekend at the Oregon Summit the group decided there should be a chapter position as well as State for alumni coordinator. This may be something to take back to your chapters.

MMSP to accept A/C report as read (16-0)

WORLD COUNCIL REPORT

Prepared statement from Alice:

At the January meeting we made a motion that the World Council consider adding the 30-day readmission guideline for expelled members be added to the House Manual and become a charter condition. The motion was subsequently drafted into a letter to the World Council. There wasn’t enough time to get the letter out before the February meeting. Therefore this issue was tabled was tabled to be discussed at our next meeting in April. I will be sending the letter out this week to provide the World Council members with the opportunity to read over it before the discussion at the April meeting I believe the process is that the World Council will either decide whether or not to bring this issue before the general assembly at the next convention and the general assembly is the body that either passes of fails the motion for Oxford House as a whole.
Prepared statement from Myrna:
Could one of the World Council members get the funds for our annual Pathways contribution appropriated? It is in the Budget for $350. Tony that is what I couldn’t remember and it is important. The check could be made out 

to Oxford House World Council and mailed to Mollie Brown. You can call her for the address. Probably should email Gary Chaney that the check has been mailed. Thanks. Myrna. P.S. I also mailed a request to Meg Davis at DePaul and she said they would contribute $500. After these issues our funds will be down even with the email list.

MMSP to accept W/C report as read (16-0)

OUTREACH REPORT

Judy has been working in Chapter 9 and 12.The Spring Workshop information is out. Registration and hotel information will be out by the end of the month.

Gino gave information on the loan payments. See Gino’s report. Gino asks to please make an effort to repay the loans or raise the rent and cut extras (like cable, etc.).Only $4000 was paid back to the loan fund this month. Open discussion on how to get houses to pay loan and who is responsible. Gino is asking the State Association to hold the Chapters accountable for the past due loan payments. Make sure that if opening a house will be a viable house. That it is O.K. and will work. Gino expressed gratitude for all the help from all the chapters. No new Outreach person yet due to Cowlitz Co. possibly giving up the contracts.

MMSP to accept Outreach report as read (17-0)

INCARCERATION COMMITTEE REPORT

The State will work with the DOC State facilities at the State level. Tony is working on getting an email for the incarceration committee. Tony is setting up presentations at the women’s facility. We will have speakers from the D.O.C. at the Spring Workshop. Tony needs supplies. 
MMSP to include on the Chapter Summary Reports who participates in the Incarceration Committee. (18-0)

MMSP to accept I/C report as read (15-0)

OLD BUSINESS

Elections-

Tony Perkins is new State Chair.(16-0)
Phil (from Vancouver) is new Vice Chair. (15-2) 

Amie-Jo is new Housing Services Chair #1.(11-7-2) 
Howard is new Housing Services Chair #2 (17-2). 

Frances is the new Secretary. (11-7)
Patrick is the new Treasurer.(18-0) 
Blake will remain auditor.(18-0) 
Blake will remain as Budget Committee Chair. (18-0)
Tony will remain Incarceration Committee Chair (18-0) 

Mike will hold Alumni#4 position.(14-3) 

Eric will hold Alumni#5 position. (18-0)

MMSP to close the elections.(18-0)

MMSP that the outgoing State Chair holds the position of Parliamentarian for one year to aid the new State Chair .(16-2) 
Lance is new Parliamentarian. (18-0)

MMSP to allot Patrick $60.00 for a P.O. Box.

MMSP to accept Old Business (16-0)

New Business: 

Campout- we will be passing out a registration form due to the limited number of parking spots. Please try to car pool. Twin Harbors in located in Chapter 4 in Mason County. To be held 7-16-18. Jamus Chapter 4 gave report of proposed menu for the campout. Erik Perkins and Jamus agreed to bring extra firewood. More details will be discussed at next meeting.
MMSP to increase the budget for the campout from $2600 to $3000. (16-2)

Tony says that we must register or you could possibly get turn away. This will also let us know if we need more spots. 

Fundraising Account-
Blake audited the fundraising account and added it to the State Association fund.

The balance was $243.07. Gino proposed the State reimburse Orly for legitimate expenses only. Lance would like to see an accounting for every items purchased before the state reimburses him.

The State conference is in Vancouver (Chapters 2 & 5).Judy will be mailing out registration forms as well as the forms for the campout. Registration before June 1st is $20 and after $25.The Shilo Hotel has 50 rooms reserved for us.
The speakers for the Workshop will be: James McLain, Tony Perkins, Mary Paul, Steve Shapiro, and Dr. Paulson.
MM2P to issue a check to Chapters 2&5 for $1500 seed money for the workshop. 
World Convention is in August 11th and 12th in San Antonio, Texas. The registration is $200 and the rooms will be 129 per night.
Gino will look into airfare costs.

State Association By-Law Changes (Please see attachment)

MMSP to accept Clean up Section (18-0)

Changes to Article 6 was not passed (2-14)

MMSP to accept the proposed duties of the parliamentarian (16-0) 
MMSP to accept the proposed duties of the budget and finance committee (16-0) 

MMSP to accept the proposed duties of the chapter services and the housing services chairs.(16-0)
*Please see enclosed new bylaws for changes
MMSP to purchase a gift for Tom Dugan in gratitude for all his years of service to Oxford House.(18-0) 
This could be a plaque or a watch or both $250 was allotted for this. Rondy will follow up.

MMSP to contribute $350 to Pathways. The check to be made out to the World Council. (18-0)

MMSP for Sherry to get 100 (approx.) T-shirts for the conference. Sherry was given $750 to do this.(17-0)

MMSP to give $125 to the incarceration committee for supplies.(16-0)

MMSP to fine Chapters 3 and 11 $50.00 each for not attending the State Association meeting.

Open discussion on whether or not houses should collect interest from checking and savings accounts

Amie-Jo and Howard are sharing the responsibilities of their positions so you can call either of them.

Jeff (ch.5) made a motion that on the proposed motion to the World Council 

on Relapse and Readmission that the individual not apply at the same house.

Rondy passed out fundraising info.

Chapter 8 closed Olympic View women’s house and made it into a men’s house

MMSP for the State Association to loan $1125 to help with rent for this house in transition.(17-1)

MMSP to amend the first motion and make available $1200 if they need it with a promissory note of repayment.(17-0)

MMSP to give as a gift $600 to the Olympic View house.(17-1)

MMSP to accept all expense reports.(18-0)

Reminder: Please turn off all cell phones before the meeting.
MMSP: to accept New Business. (18-0)

Chapter summaries were read.  
MMSP to accept to adjourn (17-0) Meeting adjourned at 5:43p.m. with the lords prayer. The next State Association meeting will be in Longview. Details coming soon. 
CHAPTER SUMMERIES

Chapter 1 –Ballinger Women’s house received rollover loan in Jan.  Which restored them financially. The amount of the loan was $2160. Also renegotiated the lease (2 Years). Terrace Creek is having resistance form 

their landlord about carpenter ants. We are paying the exterminator cost, renegotiating the lease and billing the landlord after the lease is signed. Did a financial analysis of each house. Only 3 houses have the kind of 

prudent reserve we want (no. of residents x deposit amount).We are trying to get houses to manage their monies better. We are touring houses in the Everett area and looking to open a new house there A.S.A.P. Hotline has been slow since March 1st.Chapter Officers attended some house meetings to address some issues. (Landlord relationships) We wish the workshop were sooner. Incarceration Committee is active. 

Chapter 2 –Conquering last year’s challenge, Chapter 2 is now back in the saddle with fundraising committee and fundraisers popping up all around us. We are happy to report that the St. James House is now back on track and well on they’re way to financial stability. Conflicts are low and moral is high as we gear up for the State Conference and a summer of fun activities. Vacancies are at an all time low and contributions at the all time high as we spring into the year 2004 once again and as always the greatest chapter in the State.

Chapter 3 –missing report

Chapter 4 –Our chapter is doing quite well. We raised our bed rate and funds are increasing. Meeting attendance if good. A committee was formed to speak with local law enforcement to inform them about Oxford House in hopes to gain their support. Chapter is becoming more involved with reaching out to treatment centers.

Chapter 5 –Chapter 5 is in trouble. One of houses has just closed leaving a loan balance and final bills to be assumed by the chapter. The sign house is also in danger of closing. We are not standing still. We are getting into presentations at local treatment facilities and are planning fundraisers. Please pray for chapter 5 in the coming months. Financially, we are in trouble.
Chapter 6 –The chapter went though changes as the chairman relapsed, but I am very excited for the opportunity. HSR is working hard to get new presentations started and she is having a potluck today. 
Chapter 7 –Gino cleaned house at the Skaggit twice for a total of 9 relapses. He got them an $1800 loan and now they are doing fine. All rents are paid and up to date. Thanks Gino. The rest of our houses are pretty tight. Were all doing well.

Chapter 8 –Unfortunately on the Feb.24th with Judy and Gino in attendance, our chapter voted to close our new women’s house Olympic View. March 15th, today as a men’s house, this house now has 6 members and may need to borrow $1125 from the State Association. We thank Judy and Gino for coming down to help advise us on this transition. We also have caps and T-shirts for sale. Please see Sherry. We have lots of leftovers. Please take some home. 
Chapter 9 –Things in our chapter are good. Everyone attends meetings and works a12 step program. Houses are adopting the “grow or go” policy. People are now required to go to meetings and have a sponsor. We are working on ways to come up with ways to get the whole chapter to participate and come 

together. A few months ago we started a fundraising/activity committee and we are now doing fundraisers to make money for the new houses (that’s opening in April) and to send people to the upcoming workshop. Overall everything is doing well in chapter 9. I was overwhelmed with my new position at first but it started to get easier for me. I attend house meetings regularly to help the houses with whatever they need and I also do 

whatever I can to make sure everything runs smoothly.
Chapter 10 – no comments.

Chapter 11 –absent
Chapter 12 –The chapter 12 ranch is growing. We have welcomed the 9th street Oxford House in Port Townsend into our chapter. We are also looking forward to opening a new men’s house and a women’s house with children. Both houses will be in Bremerton. The future looks promising for a new women’s house in 

Port Angeles also. Our area desperately needs more houses and the existing houses are excited to help the new houses get running. Long live the herd. 
Chapter 13 –Houses are doing pretty well. We need to fill up a couple 

houses. We are Starting a bowling league. “Friends of Bill” 14 weeks of good clean fun.
Chapter 14 –Houses are staying full. Only have 2 of 5 original chapter officers. Most want to live in the houses but not participate. 
Chapter 15 – We had one new house open in December 1st and it is doing well. All of our houses are currently financially self supporting. But, a couple of our women's houses struggle with too many vacancies too often. We are having Chapter meetings monthly, but they have been having problems with the 

officers. Things will hopefully get better.

	CHAPTER
	# OF HOUSES
	# OF BEDS
	# OF VACANCIES
	# OF RELAPSES
	OWS
	Donations
	Donations YTD

	1
	10
	91
	12
	8
	
	$600.00
	

	2
	11
	94
	11
	5
	
	$900.00
	

	3
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	4
	8
	69
	5
	5
	
	$425.00
	

	5
	10
	84
	16
	6
	
	$650.00
	

	6
	9
	82
	6
	5
	
	$500.00
	

	7
	4
	33
	4
	9
	
	$250.00
	

	8
	8
	54
	11
	4
	
	
	

	9
	5
	35
	2
	2
	
	$250.00
	

	10
	12
	114
	0
	0
	
	
	

	11
	9
	
	
	
	
	
	

	12
	7
	46
	4
	4
	
	$600.00
	

	13
	10
	88
	8
	3
	
	$735.00
	

	14
	6
	46
	2
	4
	
	$500.00
	

	15
	7
	59
	6
	6
	
	$200.00
	


